Vol. 70, No. 47

TANEYTOWN, MARYLAND, THURSDAY, MAY 21, 1964

\$2.00 YEAR IN ADVANCE

COMMUNITY LOCALS

dricks are spending this week in Long Island, N. Y., visiting friends and attending the World's Fair.

Mr. Jacob Collier of West Brownsville, Pa., and Mr. Joseph Collier of Accident, Md., spent several days with their sister, Mrs. Louisa Martell.

Miss Mary Baumgardner returned last week to her home in Ipava, Ill., after spending the Winter months in

Mr. and Mrs. Stoner Fleagle and family, Mrs. Cora Lawyer of May-berry and Mr. and Mrs. Harman Al-baugh of Glen Burnie, called on Mr. and Mrs. Edgar K. Fleagle over the

The regular monthly meeting of the Taneytown Jaycettes will be held next Wednesday night, May 27 at the Taneytown Grain and Supply. Elec-tion of officers will take place and everyone is urged to attend.

Callers on Mr. and Mrs. D. Frank Harman, Sr., on Saturday evening were: Mrs. Annie M. Lowe, Mrs. Irvin To Kar and Miss Lorraine Lowe of Emmitsburg. Mr. Harry Deberry called on Sunday evening.

Miss Jean Myers, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Homer Myers, was initiated on May 17, in active membership in Zeta chapter of Alpha Xi Delta, social fraternity at Wittenberg University where she is a freshman.

M/Sgt. and Mrs. Reese Tracey and three children of Hampton, Va., visited at the home of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Naylor from Friday until Sunday. On Saturday the Traceys and Naylors visited relatives near Smithsburg, Md.

A "Meet the Candidates Night," featuring an old time Strawberry Festival and Cake Walk will be held June 18th at 7 P. M., at the Taneytown Rod and Gun Club, sponsored by the Federation of Republican Women of Taneytown. All are welcome.

The Little League candy sale will begin Monday evening, May 25. The sale of candy by the Little League helps in the support of their program. Over 100 boys are signed to play this year. Please help this program by buying from the boys when they call on you. Parents of boys not en-gaged in a game this evening are asked to assist in transporting the

The following children were confirmed Sunday morning in the United Church of Christ, Emmitsburg: Calvin Franklin Harman, Esther LaRue vin Franklin Harman, Esther LaRue Harman of near Taneytown; Miss Rebecca Hoke and Francis M. Wagerman, Emmitsburg. The Harman Children's parents are Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Harman, Jr. Mr. D. Frank Harman, Sr., presented Bibles to the confirments given by the church.

A county wide auction will be held in the Armory, Westminster, Satur-day, May 23, for the Carroll County Hospital. Will you please help Taneytown do their share by donating baked goods, home-made articles, such as: cushions, aprons, handkerchiefs, etc., dishes, or anything you think would bring a good price? Please call Mrs. Elwood Baumgardner, 756-2200. I will pick up whatever it is-Friday or Saturday morning, May 22

Seventy-four gold car and truck awards were presented to Washing-ton sales district Ford dealerships at a luncheon in Washington, D.C., May 19, in recognition of their having equalled or exceeded the new car market penetration of their major competitor during 1963 in their respective trading areas. The awards, three dimensional wall plaques, were presented the dealers by C. W. Ramsey, Washington Ford district sales manager. Crouse Motor Sales of Taneytown was are of the award minimum. town was one of the award-winning dealerships.



Miss Joan Cartzendafner graduated from Carson-Newman College, Jefferson City, Tenn., on May 15, 1964, with a B.A. degree in English. Joan is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Chester Cartzendafner.

Members of TANEYTOWN VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY

will begin canvassing the community Monday, May 25, during their annual solicitation for funds. Help the Firemen-they are always ready to help you!

MEETING OF

HIGH SCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS

Senior Class to Present

Annual Class Night

"Everybody's Getting Married,"

three-act comedy, will be presented by the senior class at their annual Class Night, Friday, May 22, at 8:00.

The cast is: Dean Garrett, Robert

Frances Flohr and Laura Dom will

serve as prompters for the play. Other committees are the stage committee: William Halter, John Speak, William Foglesong, Jesse Hansen and

John Click; lights and sound: Carol Remsburg and Dottie Bailey; make-up: Bonnie Wood and Linda Singer.

Travis Dutterer, class president, will act as master of ceremonies. He will introduce the class and present

the school with a picture and gift.

Admission to Class Night is by ticket only until 8:00. After that if any seats are available, the auditorium will be opened to the general

Senior final examinations will be given to seniors May 27 thru June 2.

Taneytown High School's Cooperative Work Program has scored a smashing success. During the marking period of March 15 to April 30,

Statement From Principal Ned C. Musser

The Taneytown Jr.-Sr. High School makes the following statement: Any parties or activities planned for after

our Class Night program or our

Yearbooks Arrive

JAYCEES PLAN BICYCLE RODEO AT TANEYTOWN

Commerce, with the cooperation of the police department and the school

authorities, will stage a bicycle rodeo on the Taneytown High School school

yard, Arthur Garvin, Jr., and Dean Brown, co-chairmen of the event, have

Open to all Taneytown area young-sters, the competition will feature a riding course designed to test a

vehicle while following the rules for bicycle safety. In addition, the Jay-cees offer each entrant a free bicycle

The Taneytown Bicycle Rodeo is

part of a nationwide program of bi-

cycle safety being conducted by the U.S. Junior Chamber of Commerce.

The ages for this rodeo will be 6 to 16.

Application blanks can be picked

up at the Taneytown Elementary School and High School. Blanks also

will be at Dougherty's Super Thrift

Prizes will be awarded in each age

group and to each contestant. Free refreshments also will be given.

ATTENTION LCW!

To lend atmosphere to our "Mission Study of India" Monday, June 8, 8:00 P. M., the committee in charge of

decorations is seeking items (unbreak-

able) representing the arts, crafts and handiwork of India for exhibition

purposes. Anyone having such items who would be desirous of loaning

same for this occasion, please contact Mrs. Helen Forney. Your cooperation

to help make this an impressive exhibit will be gratefully appreciated

SOCIAL AGENCIES LUNCHEON AT BOWLING BROOK

There's one doctor for every 2,000 persons in the world. The U.S. aver-

ages one doctor for every 790 in-

by the committee.

and Arthur Garvin's house.

safety inspection.

THS Wednesday and Thursday.

A regular meeting of the Board of Education of Carroll County was held on Thursday, May 14, 1964, with all

CARROLL COUNTY BOARD

OF EDUCATION

members present. The Board acted to approve the minutes of the April 14th meeting and the special meeting of April 29th.

Mr. Robert W. Haight, who had re-

ceived a six-year commission as a member of the Board, was recognized and members expressed satisfaction at his reappointment.

The cast is: Dean Garrett, Robert Miller; Reginald DArcy, John Shorb; Viola Compton, Carol Piezonki; James, Keith McCurley; Mr. Gordon, Martin Nusbaum; Mrs. Lancaster, Nancy Wargny; Mrs. Hardin, Marian Dunham; Marie Blake, Vickie Cutsali; Miss Effie Cramer, Audrey Wilhide; Dulcey Lane, Fay Hilterbrick; Mrs. O'Leary, Joan Cassell; "Floppy" Smith, William Halter; "Tip" McCarty, Wayne Staley; "Spike" Jones, Carroll Crum.
Frances Flohr and Laura Dom will A reorganization session of the Board was held at which time De-Vries R. Hering of Sykesville was reelected as Board President and Nathan Weinstock of Westminster was re-elected as Vice President, both by unanimous action

unanimous action. Approval was given for the listed financial transactions and contracts financial transactions and contracts for employment as approved were: Mrs. Ella G. Richards, Dale Miller, Donald Nave, Patricia A. Bell, Arlene Reed, Sally B. Manspeaker, Shielda Secrest, Roger G. Steele, Sonja Steele, Mrs. Margaret M. Marsh, Mrs. Martha T. Getty, May E. Hoffman, Gilman Williar, Doris Miller, Elmer Gall, Nannabeth Hull, William J. Robertson Jr.

man Williar, Doris Miller, Elmer Gall, Nannabeth Hull, William J. Robertson, Jr.

Resignations were accepted from: Judith Fisher, Barbara Moon, Mrs. Anna Hoffman, Mrs. Shirley Mussari and Jon Wimmer. Termination of contract was approved for Mrs. Janet B. Eline who had earlier been approved as a new teacher for 1964-65. Resignations were also accepted from Alton D. Law and Mrs. Virginia G. Law, both of whom were not in service but had been granted leaves of absence for graduate study. Leaves of absence were also granted to Mrs. Margaret R. Price, who will be overseas with her husband during the 1964-65 school year, and Gerald F. Clark for military service. The Board took action to approve current changes in the status of a number of teachers due to reclassification.

The Board heard a specially arranged session at which time all of the staff members in the field of instruction, pupil personnel and special services appeared to report briefly on their problems and their work.

The Board considered and, after discussion, took action in connection with special requests of a committee of the teachers' association regarding absence from duty and the changes were, after approval, ordered to be made a part of the procedural structure during the coming school year. Miscellaneous actions were taken in connection with a number of other requests related to personnel. 24 seniors have been working half a day on jobs in businesses in and around Taneytown. Both employers around Taneytown. Both employers and employees expressed a great appreciation of the program and their opportunity to participate in it. Many seniors said that they wish they could have taken part in the program before because it made them see the value of study and would have tried a lot harder in school. The employers favored the program so much that they asked if the students couldn't finish the week on the job, when the marking period closed on a Thursday. The program is being worked on for next year's students. It is hoped that it may be broadened to include more students and jobs.

connection with a number of other requests related to personnel.

The Superintendent reported that,

as approved in an earlier session of the Board, the existing insurance policy had been renewed for a three-year graduation exercises are not sponsored or chaperoned by the school. The school accepts no responsibility for pupils after the programs mentioned are concluded. Signed, Ned C. Musser, Principal.

period.

The Board took action to appoint to a one-semester Western Maryland District Tuition Scholarship to Darlene Stoffle. This vacancy existed in the Uniontown District and Miss Stof-Dedicated to Taneytown in appreci-

Reference W the 1964 TAHIAN yearbook arrived and was distributed to students of tion made earlier regarding a fessional study of school building needs by an outside agency. The Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent were directed to secur more information regarding the availability and cost of this service. The Taneytown Junior Chamber of

The Board heard a brief report by the Superintendent on the effect of 1964 legislation on school operations during the coming school year and heard also of plans regarding graduation in the various senior schools: June 4, Taneytown and North Carroll Schools; June 5, Robert Moton and Westminster Schools; June 8, Francis Scott Key and Sykesville Schools; June 9, Mount Airy. The Board heard a brief summary

of planned maintenance work for the summer 1964 and some information regarding requests for use of grounds for outdoor activities during the summer. Information was also furnished the Board regarding the procedures followed in the purchasing of supplies and it was noted that no decision had been reported from the State Board regarding the southern high school

The Board gave, approval to the recommended textbook allotment for the school year 1964-65 and reviewed news releases since the last meeting.
The Board also heard brief reports regarding the beginning of work on

the school building contracts which will be in progress during the summer, the Freedom Disrtict, the Westminster Jr. High and Westminster Sr. Brief reports were heard also from

the administration regarding progress in recruitment of teachers. It was noted that a large number of new teachers had been employed to fill expected vacancies.

The purchase of a tractor as earlier

advertised was approved and awarded to Reichlin Brothers. Approval was also given for the

transfer of certain bus contracts at the Sykesville School to Woodrow B.

The Board took action to approve the designation of supervisory per-sonnel as recommended by the Super-For the second year the Carroll County Council of Social Agencies held its May Luncheon Meeting at the Bowling Brook Home for Boys on intendent. This included the following: John F. Wooden, Jr., Director of 5-8-64. Twenty members, representing some 15 agencies, toured the home and grounds with the houseparent staff. The child care program for boys was explained by the superintendent. The superintendent and executive director extended an invite Instruction and Supervision; Mrs. Margaret M. Bailer, Supervisor of High Schools; Mr. Robert S. Martin, Jr., Supervisor of High Schools; Mr Evan Bowers, Supervisor of High and Elementary Schools; Mrs. Josephine D. West, Supervisor of Home Economics and Cafeterias; Mr. Philip S. Royer, Supervisor of Music; Miss Ruth E. DeVore, Supervisor of Elementary Schools: Wr. Charles E. ecutive director extended an invitation for the group to return for a third year in 1965. mentary Schools; Mr. Charles E. Reck, Supervisor of Elementary Schools; Mrs. Dolores C. Snyder, Supervisor Special Services; Miss Maye

MEMORIAL DAY PROGRAM

Hesson-Snider Post #120, The American Legion, will again, this year, conduct an appropriate Memorial Day observance in Taneytown on May 30.

A modest parade is being planned. The parade will form at 12:30 noon on Uniontown Road opposite Taney Inn and move out promptly at 1:00 P. M. The parade route will be directly through town via Baltimore St. to Memorial Park entrance where the ceremony will take place. Approximately fifty chairs will be placed in front of the rostrum this year. It is hoped this will encourage a larger

Guest speaker this year is Mr. John O. Chilcote, who is Special Assistant for Veteran's Affairs to Senator Brewster. Mr. Chilcote is a para-Brewster. Mr. Chilcote is a paraplegic, as a result of combat wounds suffered in World War II. In spite of this considerable handicap, Mr. Chilcote has always been active in community affairs. He is a Past Department Commander, of the Maryland Department, The American Legion, and a Past Alternate National Executive Committeeman. His many contributions to The American Legion cannot be measured. Mr. Chilcote is also an accomplished speaker. His message should be an inspiration to all. May we turn out in good numbers, not only to pay homage to our bers, not only to pay homage to our honored dead, but to honor a veteran, who as a result of service to his country, is confined to a wheel chair for the rest of his life.

CHURCH WOMEN MAKE TOUR

On May 2nd, 41 members and friends of Tom's Creek Methodist Church made their annual bus trip. Church made their annual bus trip. This is the 8th year they have been taking these tours which they all enjoy very much. Their first point of interest was Dulles International Airport located in Chantilly, Va. This is a very modern airport. The passengers are taken out and brought in from the planes in lounge cars. passengers are taken out and brought in from the planes in lounge cars. Visitors are taken a ride in these lounge cars when possible. The group was taken into one of the lounge cars where they sat and listened to an officer give a talk in detail about the airport. The group then proceeded to Arlington National Cemetery and to the grave of the late President Kenmedy where by special arrangement made through the kindness of Sen-ator Brewster they were permitted to place a wreath on the grave and have a moment of silent prayer. They then moved on to Washington, D.C., where they visited the new museum of history and technology which opened in January of this year; here they found many things of interest of special interest was the Foncuhuet pendulum and the gowns worn by the first ladies of the land from Martha Washington down to Jacqueline Ken-

They left Washington for Wheaton, Md., where they had dinner at the Hot Shoppe and a brief shopping tour of the Wheaton Shopping Center. The group then started for home, arriving there about 9:30 P. M. The tour was made via Rosensteel's bus

Those making the trip were: Mrs. Elizabeth Amos, Maude Baumgardner, Ethel Baumgardner, Marian Baumgardner, Lois Baumgardner, (Misses Martha Baumgardner, Audrey Baumgardner and Nancy Glass) Pauline Senbrooks, Elizabeth Fuss Ruth Eyler, Della Glass, Carolyn Us-ilton, Mae Grushong, Gladys Keil-holtz, Carrie Keilholtz, Anna Grimes, holtz, Carrie Keilholtz, Anna Grimes, Evelyn Linn, Carrie Long, Betty Mumma, Anna M. Martin, Cora Moser, Emily Moser, Iva Ohler, Edith Ohler, Nancy Toms, Frances Rosensteel, Betty Weber, Lenora Stonesifer, Janice Valentine, Dorothy Valentine, Lucille Valentine, Virginia Wantz, Polly Watkins Esther Warren, Ruth Copenhaver, Ruth Naylor, Margaret Copenhaver, Ruth Naylor, Margaret Springer, Julia Roop, Helen Swom-ley and Linda Myers.

FIREMEN'S AUXILIARY MEETS

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Fire Company met on Thursday evening with President Virginia Fink presiding. 20 members answered roll call.

During the business session plans were made for serving the Alumni Banquet on Saturday evening, May 23, in the High School.

The following delegates will attend the State Convention in Ocean City June 17, 18 and 19: Helen Overholtzer, Virginia Fink, Hazel Lambert, Grace Rodgers and Louise Riffle.

It was noted that a "walker" has been purchased by the ladies to be

on loan to anyone in the community that may have need of one. The next meeting will be held on Thurs., June 4, due to Carnival week. Brenda Hess and Mary Ann Motter entertained the group with several piano selections. Refreshments were

LOCAL STUDENT TO GRADUATE AT BRIDGEWATER COLLEGE

Miss Barbara Rinehart, a Home Economics major, will be a candidate for the B.S. degree at Bridgewater College, Bridgewater, Va., May 31. There will be 102 graduates with the Class of '64.

While at Bridgewater, Miss Rinehart served as vice president of the Mu Epsilon Mu and made the Dean's List two years.

She is a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R. B. Rinehart, Rt. 1, Littlestown, Pa.

Grimes, Supervisor of Pupil Personnel; Mr. Joseph L. Shilling, Visiting Teacher; Mr. Herbert Ruby, Jr., Visiting Teacher; Mrs. Elaine Alper, Speech Therapist; Miss Diane Schwarz, Speech Therapist; Mr. George Baker, Supervisor of Transportation. The meeting was adjourned at 3:45.

Piney Creek to Celebrate Rally Day

Three special services will highlight the Spring Rally Day, Sunday, May 24, at the Piney Creek Church of the Brethren, three miles Northwest of Taneytown on Teeter Road.

Dr. Roy E. McAuley, President of Elizabethtown College, Elizabethtown, Pa., will be the guest speaker for the morning and afternoon services at 10:40 A. M. and 2:30 P. M. respectfully. Special music will be a part of each of these services. Dr. McAuley will speak on "What is a Christian?" and "Ten Reasons Why You Should Not Attend Church" at these two occasions.

these two occasions.

A graduate of McPherson College in Kansas and Bethany Theological Seminary in Chicago, Dr. McAuley has also done graduate work in education and religion. He was a pastaction and religion. tor and had several years teaching experience before coming to Eliza-beth as Dean of students. He was elected president af the college in

Those attending the morning services are encouraged to bring a carry

Those attending the morning services are encouraged to bring a carryin lunch and remain at the church over the noon hour for a period of fellowship with Dr. McAuley. Coffee and tea will be provided.

Highlighting the evening service will be the annual HYMN SING sponsored by the church. Choirs from three churches of the Brethren: Gettysburg, Long Green Valley and Piney Creek will be participating in this service. Each of these groups will render two special numbers and will conclude the Hymn Sing with two combined numbers, "Come Forth, Ye Men" and "Stand Up for Jesus."

Other participants include the Triple trio from Francis Scott Key H. S., a brass sextet from Taneytown H. S.; and solos by Edward Palmer of Gettysburg; and Mrs. Paul Groff of Glen Arm, Md. Mrs. Leslie Null and Mrs. Warren Eshbach will provide piano and organ accompaniments.

piano and organ accompaniments.

The public is cordially invited to attend any of these services, for a day or an evening of inspiration with

"PREVIEW OF SUMMER FASHIONS" PRESENTED

The Jaycettes held their second Fashion Show on Tuesday night, May 12, in the high school auditorium. Summer fashions for men, women and teens were shown by Trone & Weikert of Hanover, Pa. Stage decorations were furnished by Pressell's Florist and Montgomery Ward, Hanover, Pa. Preceding and during the show, organ music was provided by Mr. Delmar Riffle, Taneytown. Intermission vocal selections were presented by the "Teentones," local high school sextet, accompanied by Mrs. Jean Bowers.

Door prize donations were furnished by: Bair's Grocery, Baumgardner's Bakery, Ben Franklin 5 & 10, Brown Equipment, Cambridge Rubber Co, Char-Helene Beauty Shop, Community Furniture, Crouse Ford Sales, Inc., Donald Wantz, electrician; Dougherty's Super-Thrift, Ed's Twin Kiss, Glamourette, Lewis Baer, Mada-Sha, Nusbaum Canning Co., Pat's Beauty Nook, Perry Building Supply, Reindollar Bros. Hardware, Remberg's Beauty Shop, Rob-Ellen Shop, Taney-Reindollar Bros. Hardware, Remberg's Reindollar Bros. Hardware, Remberg's Beauty Shop, Rob-Ellen Shop, Taneytown Cleaners, Taneytown Grain and Supply Co. Taney Inn, Taneytown Pharmacy, Wantz Chevrolet, Inc., all of Taneytown; Pressell's Florist, Trone and Weikert of Hanover, and Wolf's Dalight Partny Littlestown Wolf's Delight Pastry, Littlestown,

Mrs. Audrey Fair, chairman of the Mrs. Audrey Fair, chairman of the show, conducted the drawings which were awarded to the following: Mildred Anders, Marty Austin, Bonnie Brown, Arlene Baker, Linda Baker, Betty Barrett, Naomi Baumgardner, Mrs. Clarence Baumgardner, Mildred Rollinger, Grace Carbaugh, Suzann Mrs. Clarence Baumgardner, Mildred Bollinger, Grace Carbaugh, Suzann Clingman, Cora Cutsail, Marian Dunham, Elizabeth Etzler, LaReina Fream, Nancy Garrett, Nora Hood, Joan Joy, Linda Little, Wanda Markle, Joan McNulty, Mrs. Cliff Meskill, Joanne Morrison, Mrs. Clarence Motter, Mrs. Homer Myers, Mrs. Norman Myers, Grace Putman, Beatrice Sauble, Deanna Sell, Pearl Sell, Joan Shank Margaret Shreeve, Alma Shri-Shank, Margaret Shreeve, Alma Shriner, Donna Simpson, Mary Simpson, John Skiles, Ruth Snyder, Marian Vaughn, Pauline Wolf, and Betty

WITH THE ARMED FORCES

WICHITA FALLS, Tex. — Airman Third Class Austin E. Umbel, son of Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur T. Umbel of 111 N. Seton Ave., Emmitsburg, Md., has graduated from the technical training course for U. S. Air Force airman areast. craft mechanics at Sheppard AFB,

Texas. Airman Umbel, now trained Airman Umbel, now trained to maintain and service reciprocating engine aircraft and aircraft systems, is being assigned to a Military Air Transport Service (MATS) unit at McGuire AFB, N. J. His squadron supports the MATS mission of providing global airlift of U. S. military forces and equipment

forces and equipment.

The airman is a graduate of Emmitsburg High School.

FORT CHAFFEE, ARK (AHTNC) - Army Pvt. Chester L. Fogle, Jr. whose wife Marlene, lives in Keymar Md., was assigned April 14 to the 16th Artillery at Fort Chaffee, Ark.
Fogle, a wireman in Battery A, 6th Howitzer Battalion, entered the Army in January 1964 and was last stationed at Fort Jackson, S. C.

The 25-year-old soldier, whose parents live on Route 2, Thurmont, is a 1957 graduate of Thurmont High

Mark Twain had something when he said: "You don't have to remember anything when you're honest.'

SPICE 'N' EVERYTHING NICE" (Your Chatty Column)

With all my heart, I wish you every A smile that shall last until the next day's A smile that shall last until the next day's dawning.

I wish you health—life's greatest wealth;
I wish you always near so that I may help to cheer
Each future day and in some way—help to bring you happiness!

The Spring Rains surely have glorified a deeper shade of green to the lawns more so than any previous year. It is truly a beautiful sight wherever you drive, no matter, country or city.

try or city.

Now, other flowers will be taking over for the Spring hues and there will be plenty of roses, hydrangias and that Heavenly Honeysuckle which no other aroma can compare! What is any song compared to that of the frogs? They surely sing to me, "Come back, come back!"

frogs? They surely sing to me, "Come back, come back!"

So many have asked me if I did not agree with them as to the cruelty of the President pulling the dog's ears to hear him yelp! That was just too awful for words! Perhaps, we could expect that from a two-year old but not a man of 55 years of age! The ears, nose and eyes are the most sensitive of all the senses in a dog for that is the part with which they were born as to a keener sense to listen to protect us and a scent to help us by his constant sniffing regardless of the breed of the dog. The SPCA would have warned anyone else if he had done such a thing which as you and I know that would be termed as "Cruelty to Animals!"

We do not have to go to Washington to see the Cherry Blossoms as we have them right around the Lake on Lake Drive. Beautiful!

Mrs. Housewife, have you learned as I have stated in previous columns, there is no finer milk than "KOONTZ'S!" I have kept the half

there is no finer milk than "KOONTZ'S!" I have kept the half

there is no finer milk than "KOONTZ'S!" I have kept the half gallons and the skim milk since before the closing of the chain stores and it all remained sweet and fresh for over two weeks!

Ladies, have you observed that cute "Nook" on the third floor in Hochschild's down town? Make a special trip there and enter! It is the "TOURNEUR SALON" I have discovered there are no finer preparations for Milady! The face powder is so fines odifferent from other powders as it gives such a grand texture to the pores of your face. I know you will love that one! Mrs. Rytina is a wizard as she blends beautifully the colors right there before you purchase to correspond with your skin. Ask her for a trial make up as she truly is an artist and you will be a beautiful "You" when she is finished with the care and patience she gives each lady! I recall our family physcian in "Philly" years ago stating, "It is best to use a fine powder on the face than to have the pores clogged with dust!" Frankly. I am convinced that,

best to use a fine powder on the face than to have the pores clogged with dust!" Frankly, I am convinced that, "Tourneur" tops them all!

Sears has a little booklet out describing "Diamonds" and what you should really know before you purchase your next diamond. It is you derful to read and the little booklet is free. Their diamonds are called, "Tradition Diamonds" which is exclusive! Those salesladies will be frank and sincere in stating facts to you and sincere in stating facts to you heard before. And the nice part-that store stands behind anything they

Sitting in the "Mayfair the other day viewing, "America, America" is a masterpiece and all Americans should see it and they will love their country with a greater depth! It is a true story — this wonderful drama of relatives especially of the Uncle of Elia Kazan. The latter wrote this Elia Kazan. The latter wrote this story, directed it and produced it. It story, directed it and produced it. is about a Greek youth who suffers much as he heads for America from Greece. He is kicked, robbed, beaten and much else on the way. The young man, Stathis Giallellis will be the coming actor. Just watch him! As you see the American flow and the Status see the American flag and the Statue of Liberty from the boat in the distance, you will have thrills and chills running up and down your spine. Don't miss it! It truly is the best film of the year!

Hope to be seeing you soon, Folks. Have a grand week-end and always remember the following: Water and Words Easy to pour. . . . Impossible to recover. Until next week. D. V.

I am, Faithfully, YOUR OBSERVER.



Cadet Leonard Miller, son of Mr. and Mrs. Wililam H. Miller, R.D., Taneytown, a student at Massanutten Military Academy, Woodstock, Va., was recently awarded the Good Conduct Ribbon. This ribbon is awarded for a triping a deportment grade of for attaining a deportment grade of 90 per cent or above, for two consecutive grading periods.